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Topics-- 

Alabama Tourism Economy
Civil Rights 

LGBTQ Rights 
Mobile area history

Abortion rights 
Alabama environment 

Education 



January 6-- Mobile to spend 2022 remembering its "renaissance man." The Associated 
Press published a list of notable Americans who died in 2021. Mobile native and 
baseball legend Hank Aaron was included. Hammerin’ Hank made his name with a bat. 
By contrast, Eugene Walter used a pen, a paint brush, and even a movie camera. 
APR’s Guy Busby reports. (Runs 6:45) 7:51, 4:51. 

January 13-- Invisible Histories Project: A nonprofit organization that documents the 
history of LGBTQ+ people in the South has been awarded a 600-thousand-dollar 
grant. APR’s Baillee Majors has more about the Invisible Histories Project and what 
the funding will be used for.  Runs 4:28, 7:45am and 4:45pm   

January 20t-- Alabama Heartbeat Act Explainer:  The Alabama legislative session is 
currently underway. Before lawmakers headed back to the state Capitol, the issue of 
abortion became front and center. House members pre-filed a bill that would ban 
abortion after a “fetal heartbeat” has been detected. The legislation would also follow 
the lead of a Texas law in allowing civil lawsuits against anyone who performs, aids or 
abets an abortion. APR’s Baillee Majors talked with supporters and opponents of the 
Alabama Heartbeat Act.   Runs 4:25, 7:45am and 4:45pm   

January 27—  "We remember Dr. King, too" An APR 40th anniversary encore 
presentation. Alabama Public Radio is celebrating its 40th anniversary this year. The 
news team has generated a lot of stories in all that time. And we’ll be spending the year 
listening back to the best of the best of these features. That’s includes this story from 
2018 that aired as part of APR’s coverage of the assassination of Dr. Martin Luther King 
junior that occurred fifty years ago. APR’s international exchange journalist Ousmane 
Sagara did this story for our listeners from his home in the West African nation of Mali. 
(Runs 5:57)  7:51 am, 4:51 pm. 

February 2--  "This is something I'll tell my kids" An APR 40th anniversary encore 
presentation.  Alabama Public Radio is celebrating its fortieth anniversary this year. The 
news team has generated a lot of stories in all that time. And we’ll be spending the year 
listening back to the best of the best of these features. That’s includes work by our 
student interns from the University of Alabama. Today’s story is from 2015. It was 
produced by APR intern Sarah Sherrill* for the fiftieth anniversary of the attack on voting 
rights marchers in Selma that became known as bloody Sunday. We asked Sarah to 
write her story from a young person’s perspective. And, a note for our listeners in 

https://www.apr.org/news/2022-01-06/mobile-to-spend-2022-remembering-its-renaissance-man


Selma, this feature contains an interview with the late civil rights icon Frederick Douglas 
Reese. Here’s that encore airing from the APR archives. (Runs 5:51) 7:51, 4:51. 

February 3-- Manatees appear to be trading Florida waters for Alabama’s. Say the word 
Manatees, and you might think of the State of Florida. The gentle sea cows are regular 
visits to the warm waters of the Sunshine State during the cold winter months. The 
costumed character Hugh Manatee was once the mascot of the Brevard Manatees 
minor league baseball team in Florida. But now, these sea creatures are showing up 
more and more in Alabama waters. Guy Busby reports (7:51 am, 4:51 pm) 

February 9-- "Jail was like hell..." An APR 40th anniversary encore presentation. 
Alabama Public Radio is celebrating its 40th anniversary this year. The news team has 
generated a lot of stories in all that time. And we’ll be spending the year listening back 
to the best of the best of these features. Today’s story is from 2013. APR news director 
Pat Duggins produced this feature for the 50th anniversary of what became known as 
the “children’s march.” Young African American civil rights protesters in Birmingham 
were set upon with fire hoses and police dogs in 1963. (Runs 9:01) 7:51 am, 4:51 pm

February 10-- Alabama Heartbeat Act Sponsor: Alabama lawmakers are poised to take 
up controversial legislation on abortion during their session in Montgomery. For the last 
few weeks, APR has been doing a dive deep into the Alabama Heartbeat Act. We’ve 
looked at all sides in the fight for and against the proposed bill. For our latest installment 
in the series, APR’s Baillee Majors talked with the sponsor of the Alabama Heartbeat 
Act.   Runs 3:08, 7:45am and 4:45pm   

February 16-- "The Believers," an APR 40th anniversary encore presentation. Alabama 
Public Radio is celebrating its fortieth anniversary this year. The news team has 
generated a lot of stories in all that time. And we’ll be spending the year listening back 
to the best of the best of these features. That includes this story from 2018 by APR 
student intern Allison Mollenkamp. She was part of the newsroom’s international award 
winning documentary on the fiftieth anniversary of the death of Doctor Martin Luther 
King, Junior. (Runs 6:15) 7:51 am 4:51 pm

February 17-- Alabama tourism boosters cross their fingers for summer season. APR 
News reported about plans by the Alabama Department to introduce ticket packages for 
certain regions of the state. The program began with the music industry in Muscle 
Shoals, and civil rights destinations in Birmingham, Montgomery, and Selma. Now, 
plans are underway for the campaign to expand to the Gulf coast. Guy Busby reports. 
(Runs 7:02) 7:51 am, 4:51 pm. 
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February 23-- "He was not impressive at all…” An APR 40th anniversary archive story 
about MLK. Alabama Public Radio is celebrating its fortieth anniversary this year. The 
news team has generated a lot of stories in all that time. And we’ll be spending the year 
listening back to the best of the best of these features. That includes this story from 
2018. That when APR won national awards covering the fiftieth anniversary of the death 
of Doctor Martin Luther King Junior. Pat Duggins reports. (Runs 6:43) 7:51 am 4:51 pm. 

February 24-- “I don’t know that I would be where I am today, or even alive to be 
completely frank..." A tale from Alabama's Gulf coast. A lot of us remember people who 
made a difference in our lives. Some of these individuals earn recognition for their 
achievements, while others work in obscurity. One person who’s getting the spotlight for 
what she does is social worker Denise Riemer. APR’s Lynn Oldshue reports. (Runs 
8:16) 7:51, 4:51 pm. 

March 2-- Selling Kids: Being LGBTQ in the Bible Belt: An APR 40th anniversary encore 
presentation. Alabama Public Radio is celebrating its fortieth anniversary this year. The 
news team has generated a lot of stories in all that time. And we’ll be spending the year 
listening back to the best of the best of these features. That includes this story from 
2019 by APR student intern Tina Turner. APR news spent fourteen months investigating 
human trafficking in the State. Tina produced this feature on the challenges LGBTQ 
youth face in Alabama when it comes to being trafficked. Here’s Tina’s story from the 
APR archives. And, a note to our listeners, this story contains content of an adult 
nature. (Runs 7:37) 7:51 am, 4:51 am. 

March 3-- "The Inside Man" An APR 40th anniversary encore presentation. Alabama 
Public Radio is celebrating its fortieth anniversary this year. All through 2022, the APR 
news team will present encore broadcasts of the best of the best of our national award-
winning stories. Our latest is from last year. Vladimir Putin’s war on Ukraine is in sharp 
contrast to what parents in the former Soviet nation of Belarus did in 1999 and the year 
2000. That’s when parents in that former communist country trusted strangers in 
Alabama to shelter their children after the Chernobyl nuclear plant disaster in 1986. 
Here's an encore presentation of part two of APR's series called "From Chernobyl, to 
Bama, and Back." Pat Duggins reports (Runs 7:44) 7:51 am, 4:51 pm 

March 9-- "SANE Nurses" An 40th anniversary APR encore presentation.  Alabama 
Public Radio is celebrating its fortieth anniversary this year. The news team has 
generated a lot of stories in all that time. And we’ll be spending the year listening back 
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to the best of the best of these features. That includes this story from 2017 by APR 
student intern Katie Willem. A sexual assault case and the suicide of a University of 
Alabama student led to renewed interest in what’s called the SANE program. Katie 
explained how nurses are specially trained to counsel victims of sexual abuse. (Runs 
7:26) 7:51 am, 4:51 pm 

March 10-- Historic Black Catholic school in Mobile may close its doors. The end may 
be coming for a historic black school in Mobile. The Heart of Mary Catholic School 
opened over a century ago. The board that governs Heart of Mary says it has done all it 
can to prevent the school from closing. Even a recent GoFundMe effort, that raised a 
reported $400,000, isn't enough. APR’s Lynn Oldshue reports (Runs 5:48) 7:51 am, 
4:51 pm. 

March 16-- The 57th Bridge Crossing Jubilee in Selma is over...now what?  This year’s 
Selma bridge crossing jubilee has come and gone. The annual event focuses mainly on 
two things. One is the attack on voting rights marchers in 1965 as they crossed the 
Edmund Pettus Bridge. The other is current condition of voting rights in the United 
States. APR student report Libby Foster reports. (Runs 7:31) 7:51 am, 4:51 pm 

March 17-- "What is three years on death row worth?" An APR 40th anniversary encore 
presentation. Alabama Public Radio is celebrating its fortieth anniversary this year. The 
news team has generated a lot of stories in all that time. And we’ll be spending the year 
listening back to the best of the best of these features. That includes this story from 
2015. APR news spent six months investigating prison reform in Alabama. That’s where 
we met Randall Padgett. His story raised the question regarding the state’s justice 
system where people are wrongfully committed of a crime. That question is “how much 
is three years on death row worth?” APR's prison reform coverage was honored with the 
newsroom's third national Sigma Delta Chi award from the Society of Professional 
Journalists. Here’s that story from the APR archives. (Runs 7:00) 7:51 am, 4:51 pm. 

March 23-- Blossom The Painting Pig" An APR 40th anniversary encore presentation. 
Alabama Public Radio is celebrating its fortieth anniversary this year. All through 2022, 
the APR news team will present encore broadcasts of the best of the best of our stories. 
Our latest is from 2016. Former APR student intern Parker Branton is currently working 
as a reporter for the ABC television station in Miami. During his time in the APR 
newsroom, he produced a story that’s considered legendary. We dug into the APR 
archives to bring you this encore presentation of Parker Branton’s story on Blossom, the 
painting pig. (Runs 5:00) 7:45, 4:45 pm
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March 24-- The "ups and downs" of Mobile's cruise industry. The COVID-19 pandemic 
kept the cruise ship industry on hold along the Alabama Gulf coast for two years. That 
all changed when a Carnival passenger ship sailed from Mobile this month. That’s the 
good news for the local tourism industry. The bad news is that cruise trips may not go 
on beyond this Fall. Guy Busby reports. (Rums 6:37) 7:51am, 4:51 pm

March 30-- "Where your water comes from" An APR 40th anniversary encore 
presentation.  Alabama Public Radio is turning forty years old. All year long the APR 
news team is diving into the archive to bring you the best of the best of our coverage. 
That includes this story from 2015. The APR newsroom spent six months investigating 
water issues in Alabama, ranging from pollution to a lack of irrigation that proponents 
claim could make Alabama an agricultural powerhouse. Here’s part of that series from 
the APR archives.

March 31, 2022-- Mobile goes "online" to find scarce tourism workers 
Tourism is on the rise along Alabama’s Gulf coast. That means lots of visitors heading 
to the state’s beaches, restaurants, and attractions. But, while the number of tourists is 
going up, the number of tourism industry workers isn’t. Many staffers in Alabama’s 
visitor industry left during the COVID-19 pandemic, and a lot of them haven’t come 
back. Mobile is turning to technology to link workers with hospitality industry jobs. Guy 
Busby reports  (Runs 6:33) 7:51 am, 4:51 pm
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